
 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Rocklin City Council will hold a public hearing in the City 
Council Chambers at Rocklin City Hall, 3970 Rocklin Road, Rocklin, beginning at 6:00 p.m. on 
Tuesday, March 28, 2023, to consider the following: 

RE: Implementation of a Senate Bill 1383 Education and Inspection Services Fee  

SB 1383 requires local jurisdictions to verify that edible food generators are provided 
educational resources and are compliant with edible food recovery activities.  In order to 
comply with these requirements, the City is proposing to enter into an agreement with Placer 
County Department of Health & Human Services (PCDHHS) to provide educational 
resources/services and inspection services to edible food generators (facilities) and food 
recovery organizations for the City. PCDHHS will charge the facilities a fee for these services on 
an annual basis (current fee is $103).  

Any person interested in any agenda item may contact the City Clerk’s Office prior to the 
hearing date, during regular business hours, Monday through Friday between 8:00 a.m. and 
4:00 p.m., or by phoning (916) 625-5560 for further information. Agenda information including 
staff reports, resolutions, and exhibits are typically available the Wednesday prior to the public 
hearing date on the City website (http://www.rocklin.ca.us/agendas-and-minutes). 
 

This is for publication on March 16, 2023 & March 23, 2023 


